
CHEROKEE COUNTY COMMISSION 

     CENTRE, AL 

 

       MINUTES 

 
 
 
 
 
The Cherokee County Commission met in regular session on the date specified below.  Bills were 
reviewed and approved as per attached at month-end. 
 
DATE:   PRESENT:    ABSENT: 
August 8, 2005  Lori J. Owens, District I   None 
   Earl Westbrook, District II   
   Elbert St. Clair, District III 
   Kay Y. Chumbler, District IV 
   J. Kirk Day, Chairman 
 
The Chairman called the meeting to order and Mr. Wayne Cochran opened with prayer. 
 

1. Motion by Earl Westbrook, second by Lori Owens to approve the agenda as published for  
the August 8, 2005 meeting.  Passed 4-0. 

 
2. Motion by Earl Westbrook, second by Elbert St. Clair to approve the minutes as  

published of the July 25, 2005 meeting.  Passed 4-0. 
 

3. Mr. Chad Hopper, County Attorney addressed the Commission concerning Title 40:  
Revenue and Taxation and related County License Inspector responsibilities and duties.  
Mr. Billy Peek also addressed the Commission about problems that he had experienced.  
The Chairman requested that Mr. Hopper draft a summary of the law and distribute to the 
Commission and the License Inspector. 

 
4. Mr. Wayne Lindsey, County Maintenance and Housekeeping Supervisor, requested that  

Commission hire Carol Bright for the full time housekeeping and maintenance position at 
a rate of $8.40 per hour.  Motion by Earl Westbrook, second by Lori Owens to grant the 
request.  Passed 4-0. 

 
5. Mr. Dennis Holden and Dr. Tian Wu from Spacial Net, Inc. addressed the Commission  

concerning GIS development in the county.  They also presented a proposal of $271,000 
to implement the program.  No action taken. 

 
6. The Commission discussed the landscaping issued from the prior meeting.  Questions  

about proper drainage were discussed.  No action taken at this time. 
 

7. Motion by Earl Westbrook, second by Elbert St. Clair to approve the excess land  
redemptions to Reba Ray in the amount of $196.02, Adam Mobbs in the amount of 
$371.93, Michael & Terry C. Tucker in the amount of $262.16, Jerry Findley in the 
amount of $162.58, and John Benefield in the amount of $288.63.  Passed 4-0. 

 
8. Commissioner Owens recognized Theatre Centre cast and crew in their efforts for the 

production of  “Smoke on The Mountain.”  The cast includes Ronny Kisor, Brenda 
Loveless, David Ashley, David Wright, Blair Perry, and Chris Tate.  The Director was 
Gary Davis. 

 
9. Motion by Earl Westbrook, second by Elbert St. Clair to adjourn meeting.  Passed 4-0. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned subject to 
call. 
 
 
___________________________     _______________________________  
Lori J. Owens, District I     J. Kirk Day, Chairman 
 
 
___________________________  
Earl Westbrook, District II 
 
 
___________________________  
Elbert St. Clair, District III 
 
 
___________________________  
Kay Y. Chumbler, District IV  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


